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February 19th 2001

The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations,

Small Business and Education References Committee

Suite S1.61 Parliament House

CANBERRA    ACT 2600

Dear Sir,

I attach a submission to the Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education References Committee on the issue of “The capacity of public universities to meet Australia’s higher education needs”.

In particular I wish to address the following Terms of Reference:


(b)
The effect of increasing reliance on private funding and market behaviour on the sector’s ability to meet Australia’s education, training and research needs, including its effect on:



iii
The adequacy of campus infrastructure and resources

And


(d)
The equality of opportunity to participate in higher education, including:



i
The levels of access among social groups under-represented in higher education



ii
The effects of the introduction of differential Higher Education Contribution Schemes and other fees and charges and changes in funding provisions on the affordability and accessibility of higher education

As personal background I advise that I have been employed in the field of student residential accommodation since 1968 when I became a senior resident tutor as an after-hours interest to my full time academic career.  In November 1971 I joined the University of Newcastle as the foundation warden of Edwards Hall and by the late 1970s had decided that student residential accommodation was to be my career and relinquished my senior lectureship in analytical chemistry.  I moved to my present position in late 1994 when the University decided to consolidate all of its residential accommodation under a single management structure. I have over 30 years experience in the field of student accommodation and have twice served 2-year terms as National President of the Association of Heads of Australian University Colleges and Halls Inc.

I wish to stress that the attached submission is of a personal nature and is not a submission on behalf of the University of Newcastle.  As Director of the University’s Residential Accommodation Unit my family and I reside on campus and the address below is therefore both a business and private address.

Indeed I should point out that my views on equitable access to limited residential places has brought me into some conflict with University Authorities since 1998.  My ability to make this submission is largely due to the proximity of my retirement and younger colleagues with families to support may not be in a position to openly state views in conflict with those of their University Authorities.

I would be happy to expand on the information supplied in the attached submission.

Yours sincerely

Michael W Blackmore

________________________________________________________________________________

Residential Accommodation Unit, The University of Newcastle, Callaghan, NSW 2308, Australia


